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15 May 2012


Mrs Jill Thompson
Forward Planning Manager

Ryedale District Council

Dear Mrs Thompson
Draft Ryedale Plan Consultation
Neighbourhood Plans under the National Planning Policy Framework.

The Town Council has received advice on the implications of the new National Policy Framework on Neighbourhood Plans and wishes to comment as follows.   
We do understand that in the Ryedale context, any Neighbourhood Plan will be subordinate to the finalised Ryedale District Plan.  However in the current situation where there is only a draft District Plan awaiting the Examination process, and the saved policies from the old Local Plan remain in force, we understand that the NPPF requires that the Interim Malton and Norton Neighbourhood Plan be formally taken into account in the draft Ryedale Plan.

The Interim Neighbourhood Plan is generally consistent with the saved policies of the old Local Plan but differs significantly in some areas from the draft Ryedale Plan.  In considering the merits of the Interim Neighbourhood Plan in respect of its potential to usefully advise the consideration of the draft Ryedale Plan it would not be correct to observe that it has no evidence base or that is only at an early stage.  A professionally directed and comprehensive public consultation process was completed and reported on fully.  The Interim Plan had been amended to reflect that Consultation. It therefore represents the most comprehensive up to date representation of local opinion available.  Full details of the consultation with response data and reports were included with the Malton Town Council response.

To date the Neighbourhood Plan has been given little regard in the process.  The Town Council requests that the Ryedale District Council complies with the requirements of the new NPPF, and gives due and appropriate consideration to the Malton and Norton Interim Neighbourhood Plan in the draft Ryedale Plan.   The advice to the Town Council is that if due consideration is not given the draft Ryedale Plan risks being adjudged unsound.
Yours sincerely

Mike Skehan
